COORDINATED SERVICES TEAM (CST)
COORDINATING COMMITTEE
Minutes for October 9, 2015

PRESENT: Gabrielle Berget, Julie Butz, Mike Czerwonka, Shari Faber, April Heim, Heather Helgestad, Steve
Howland, Sarah Johnson, Carrie Kulinski, Ben Dobson, Jenny Sliker, Sally Raschick, Deb Lalor

ABSENT: Beth Blum, Marci Bullen, Tina Day, Jerome DeForest-Davis, Gretchen Dypold, Jennifer Fay, Kelley
Fearn, Misty Frutiger, Jamie Fugate, Julie Fuelleman, Tamryn Graf, Lance Horozewski, Alicia
Oczus, Jennifer Patridge, Emily Pelz, Tim Perry, Cheri Salava, Jenna Singer, Carol Trout, Barb
Werfal, Rebecca Westrick

Call to Order
Sarah Johnson called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.

Approval of the Agenda .
Tera O’Connor moved to approve the agenda; seconded by Heather Helgestad. Carried.

Approval of the Minutes
Carrie Kulinski moved to approve the minutes of September 11, 2015, as submitted; seconded by Julie Butz.

Carried.

Welcome and What's Going Well
There were some new faces attending so introductions were made.

April Heim recently moved to Janesville.

Community Agency Updates
Homecoming week went well in Evansville.

FACE-Kids is a relatively new program in Rock County funded through United Way. The program provides
psycho-educational group services to students in Rock County. FACE-Kids will provide a therapist at no cost to
your school. For more information or to get a group started in your school please contact Emily Jaime at
ejaime@ccmadison.org or 608-256-2358 ext. 27.

Carrie Kulinski will be teaching a training for staff on a marijuana curriculum that she wrote. The training will be
October 22, 2015, from 4-7 p.m.

Janesville Mobilizing 4 Change will present a Drug Impairment Training for Educational Professionals (DITEP).
The training is appropriate for anyone who works with teens or young adults who might be drug impaired in
some way. This is a two-day training on November 3 & 4™, at the Rock County Job Center and is free. To
register go to: http://bit.ly/1Wdnf5Z .

There will be some organizational changes in Human Services. The Youth & Development services will be
moving under the CYF Division in 2016, to specifically serve JJ & CPS youth.

CST Outreach Workgroup
The group is meeting regularly and they have a goal of doing approximately 6 outreach presentations before the
end of the year. The group would like to give their outreach presentation at the November CST meeting.
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Wellness & Recovery Empowerment Project (WREP) (Grassroots)
The mental health fair went well and they are already planning on holding one again next year.

YES! Rock County update
The suicide event seemed to be very well attended and was well-rounded.

TIC Grant update / TIC survey discussion

We are currently in our third round of Trauma Informed Parenting training. We have identified the court system
as our Tier 3 community stakeholders. We will be having a celebration on January 21, 2015, for our stakeholders
and participants.

Winter event planning
We will hold a winter event in January or February. There are several families interested in helping to plan the
winter event.

Newsletter ideas

This will be a standing agenda item so that everyone can have input on newsletter content. If you have
information that you would like to include please send it to either Julie Butz or Gena McGuigan. We will use
FACE-Kids and Boys & Girls Club for the December spotlight program.

Set the Next Agenda
For November, we will remove agenda items 6-9 and replace them with a CST Outreach presentation, discussion
of TIC Goals for 2016 and CST goals review.

Citizen Participation Announcements
None at this time.

Boys and Girls Club presentation

Jenny Sliker gave an overview of the programs offered by the Boys & Girls Club. Currently, the B&G Club serves
80-100 kids every day, Monday-Friday. During the school year they are open M-F, from 3-7 p.m. There is a one-
time $20 membership fee for the school year. For sites that provide transportation there is an additional $20
per month fee. They offer scholarships and payment arrangements for families in need. The club is open to
youth ages 6-18. The B&G Club has a summer day camp program that runs from 7 a.m.—6 p.m., and a summer
drop-in program from 2-6 p.m. Some of the programs they offer include: power-hour for homework assistance,
computer lab for math and reading enrichment, gymnasium for recreational activities, and triple play which is a
mind-body-spirit focus for kids. They also have program partners and support in the community, some of which
include FFA Pals, Big Brothers Big Sisters, Office of Juvenile Justice Prevention, Girl Scout Council, and Badger
Alumni. For more information call 608-755-0575 or go to www.bgcjanesville.org .

Time and Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be November 13, 2015, at 8:30 a.m. at the Rock County Job Center, Rooms D & E.

Meeting adjourned by Sarah Johnson at 9:32 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Gena McGuigan,
Rock County Human Services
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Children, Youth & Families Division Secretary
(608) 758-8427
mcguigan@co.rock.wi.us

NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED BY COMMITTEE
cc: Committee Members

Sally Raschick



